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FLORIDA STATE ARCIIIVES

DEPARTMENT OF STATE 
R ..._ GRillY BU\Ll):NG . ~ 

-0250 
T lla!UIS>ee. FL 32399 �• 

I ,) C,,rton I � -J �' Ser\H� 

COMMITTEE ON REGULATED INDUSTRIES & LICENSING 

Proposed CS/HB 435 

SP0NS0R(S): Committee on Reg. Indus. & Lie. k Reo. Messersmith 

RELATING TO: Water and Sewer Systems 

OTHER COMMITTEES OF REFERENCE:�N=o�n�e ______________ _ 

COMPAN!ON/S!MILAR:_C�S�/�S�B"-'9�1�-----------------

May 1, 1984 

SUMMARY 

A. Present S1tuat1on

Private, investor-owned water and sewer utilities are 
regulated by either the Florida Public Service Commission 
or the governing body of the county being served. Section 
367.011, F.S., grants the PSC exclusive jurisdiction over 
matters involving such a utility's authority, service and 
rates, but s. 367.171, F.S., orovides that PSC 
jur1sd1ction 1s not effeCtJ.ve· 1n a county until such time 
as the board of county corrun1ss1oners adopts a resolution 
declaring the county subject to the terms of chapter 367. 
Thirty-one counties nave opted for PSC regulation of the 
water and sewer utilities serving their counties. 

Section 367.071, ?.S., requires PSC approval when a 
utility transfers or sells its certificate, facilities or 
ownership to another. However, this section provides that 
such a sale or transfer to a governmental agency shall be 
approved as a matter of right once the governmentsl agency 
has obtained certain financial data from the PSC. 
Utilities in counties which have not opted for PSC 
regulation under chapter 367 are not required to obtain 
such approval. 

8. Effect on Present Situation

The bill would require any city, county, community, 
development district, or special district which intends to 
purchase or sell a water or sewer utility to first hold a 
public hearing on the purchase or sale and determine that 
the purchase or sale is in the public interest. 

The bill lists nine criteria which the governing body'must 
consider when determining whether the purchase or sale 1s 
in the public interest. Such criteria relate to the 
economic cond1t1on of the utility, the terms of the sales 
transaction, the impact of the sale on tne utility's 
customers, and the ability of the purchaser to maintain 
high quality and cost effective utility service. The 
local government entity is required to prepare a statement 
showing that the purchase or sale is in the public 
interest. 

II. PRIVATE SECTOR/STATE/LCCAS FISCAL IMPACT

A. Private Sector Impact

Any cost related to the mandated public hearing would 
probably be passed on to the taxpayers. Likewise, any 
savings on the purchase of a utility which may result from 
a more Judicious consideration of the sales transaction 
�ould be passed on to the taxpayers and ratepayers. 
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Staff Report - Proposed CS/HB 435 
May l, 1984 

B. State Fiscal Impact

None 

C. Local Fiscal Impact

The bill may 1ncrease a governmental agency's 
administrative costs of purchasing a vater or sewer 
utility. The costs of the mandated public hearing have 
been estimated at anywhere from $600 to $2100, depending 
upon the size of the governmental agency. Smaller 
governmental agencies r which do not have the staff 
expertise required to make the determination that the sale 
meets the public interest test, may need to hire outside 
consultants to assist in this analysis. 

Governmental agencies may save money on the purchase of a 
fitility as a result of the more judicious consideration of 
the sales transaction. 

III. COMMENTS

The PSC reports the following purchases of water or sewer
utilities by governmental agencies in the counties
governed by chapter 367: 1980, 13; 1981, 29; 1982, 6;
1983, 13; 1984, none.

IV. AMENDMENTS

None. The Senate companion bill (SB 91) was substantially
amended and reported as a committee substitute.

Prepared by: Vicki L. Weber 

Staff Director: ....eB�i�l�l'--'R�y=a�nc_ __________ _ 
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Serles -.lf- C.rton j 'i' i '

) -------------------------'-------

I. SUMMARY

May 9, 1984 

A. Present Situation

Private, investor-owned water and sewer ut1l1t1es are 
regulated by either the Florida Public Service Commission 
or the governing body of the county being served. Section 
367.011, F.S., grants the PSC exclusive jurisdiction over 
matters 1nvolv1ng such a utility's authority, service and 
rates, but s. 367.171, F.S., provides that PSC 
Jur1sd1ction 1s not effective 1n a county until such time 
as the board of county comm1ss1oners adopts a resolution 
declaring the county subject to the terms of chapter 367. 
Thirty-one counties have opted for PSC regulation of the 
water and sewer ut1l1t1es serving their counties. 

Section 367.071, F.S., requires PSC approval when a 
utility transfers or sells its certificate, facilities or 
ownership to another. However, this section provides that 
such a sale or transfer to a governmental agency shall be 
approved as a matter of right once the governmental agency 
has obtained certain financial data from the PSC. 
Ut1l1ties in counties which have not opted for PSC 
regulation under chapter 367 are not required to obtain 
such approval. 

B. Effect on Present Situation

The bill would require any city, county, community, 
development district, or special district which intends to 
purchase or sell a water or sewer ut1l1ty to first hold a 
public hearing on the purchase or sale and determine that 
the purchase or sale is in the public interest. 

The bill lists nine criteria which the governing body must 
consider when determining whether the purchase or sale is 
in the public interest. Such criteria relate to the 
economic condition of the utility, the terms of the sales 
transaction, the impact of the sale on the utility's 
customers, and the ability of the purchaser to maintain 
high quality and cost effective utility service. The 
local government entity is required to prepare a statement 
showing that the purchase or sale is in the public 
interest� 

II. PRIVATE SECTOR/STATE/LQ�AL FISCAL IMPACT

A. Private Sector Impact

Any cost related to the mandated public hearing would 
probably be passed on to the taxpayers. Likewise, any 
savings on the purchase of a utility which may result from 
a more judicious consideration of the sales transaction 
would be passed on to the taxpayers and ratepayers. 
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B. State Fiscal Impact

!'\Lr� 2 

C. Local Fiscal Impact

The bill may increase a governmental agency's 
adm1n1strat1ve costs of purchasing a water-or sewer 
ut1l1ty. The costs of the mandated public hearing have 
been est1mat�d at anywhere from $600 to $2100, depending 
upon the size of the governmental agency. Smaller 
governmental agencies, which do not have the staff 
expertise required to make the determination that the sale 
meets the public interest test, may need to hire outside 
consultants to assist 1n this analysis. 

Governmental agencies may save money on the purchase of a 
ut1l1ty as a result of the more judicious consideration of 
the sales transaction. 

I I I. COMMENTS 

The PSC reports the following purchases of water or sewer 
utilities by governmental agencies in the counties 
governed by chapter 367: 1980, 13; 1981, 29; 1982, 6; 
1983, 13; 1984, none. 

IV. AMENDME;_NT�

None. The Senate companion bill (SB 91) was substantially
amended and reported as a committee substitute.

Prepared by: Vic;lc._1 _ _  ½ Weber 

Staff D1rector:�B�1�l�l��R�a�n�-----------
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ENROLLED 

311-820-84 CS for SB 91 

A bill to be entitled 

An act relating to water and sewer ut1l1t1es; 

creating ss. 125 0108, 166.045, 190.0215, F S 

requ1r1ng a public hearing and evaluation 

according to certain criteria before purchase 

or sale of a water or sewer utility by a 

county, mun1c1pal1ty, special d1str1ct, or 

community development district, prov1d1ng an 

effective date. 

11 Be It Enacted by the Legislature of the State of Florida: 

12 

13 Section l Section 125.0108, Florida Statutes, 1s 

14 crea�ed to read. 

15 125.0108 Purchase or sale of water or sewer ut1l1ty 

16 No ccunty shall purchase or sell a water or sewer utility 

17 which provides service to the public for compensation, until 

18 the governing body of the county has held a public hearing on 

19 the purchase or sale and maae a determination that the 

20 purchase or sale is in the public interest The county shall 

21 cons:aer, at a minimum, the following in determin:ng 1£ the 

22 purchase or sale is in the public :nterest 

23 {l) The utility's most recent available income and 

24 expense statement; 

25 (2) The utility's most recent available balance sheet

26 listing asset& and liabilit:es and clearly showing the amount 

27 of contributions-in-a1d-of-construct1on and the accumulated 

28 depreciation thereon, 

29 

30 

31 

( 3) A statement of the utility's existing rate base

for regulatory purpose�; 



311-820-84 CS for SB 91 

l (4) The physical cond1t1on of the ut1l1ty fac1l1t1es 

2 being purchased or sold, 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

( 5 ) The reasonableness of the purchase or sales price 

and terms, 

(6) The impacts of the purchase or sale on ut1l1ty

customers, both positive and negative; 

(7) Any required additional investment and the ability

8 and w1ll1ngness of the purchaser to make that investment, 

9 wnether the purchaser 1s the county or the entity purchasing 

10 the ut1l1ty from the county; 

11 

12 

13 

14 

(8) Alternatives to the purchase or sale and potential

impact on utility customers 1£ the purchase or sale 1s not 

made; and 

( 9) The ab1l1ty of the purchaser �o provide and

15 maintain high quality and cost effective utility service, 

16 whether the purchaser 1s the county or the entity purchasing 

17 t�e utility from the county. 

18 

19 

20 

The county shall prepare a statement showing that the purchase 

or sale is 1n the public interest, including a summary of the 

21 purchaser 1 s experience 1n water and sewer ut1l1ty operation 

22 and a showing of financial ab1l1ty to prov1de �he service, 

23 whether the purchaser 1s the qounty or the entity purchasing 

24 the utility from the county. 

Section 2. 

created to read: 

Section 166.045, Florida Statutes, 1s 25 

26 

27 166.045 Purchase or sale of water or sewer utility.--

28 No municipality shall purchase or sell a water or sewer 

29 ut1l1ty which provides service to the public for compensation, 

30 until the governing body of the mun1c1pal1ty has held a public 

31 hearing on the purchase or sale and made a determination that 

2 
S1 
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1 the purchase or sale is in the public interest. The 

2 municipality shall consider, at a m1n1murn i the following 1n 

3 determining if the purchase or sale is 1n the public interest: 

4 

5 

6 

(1) The utility's most recent available income and

expense statement; 

(2) The utility's most recent available balance sheet

7 l1st1ng assets and l1ab1l1t1es and clearly showing the amount 

a of contr1but1ons-1n-a1d-of-construct1on and the accumulated 

9 deprec1at1on thereon; 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

(3) A statement of the ut1l1ty 1 s existing rate base

for regulatory purposes; 

(4) The physical condition of the utility fac1l1t1es

being purchased or sold; 

(5) The reasonableness of the purchase or sales price

and terms; 

16 (6) The impacts of the purchase or sale on utility

17 customers, both positive and negative, 

18 (7) Any required additional investment and the ability

19 and willingness of the purchaser to make that investment, 

20 whether the purchaser is the municipality or the entity 

21 purchasing the utility from the municipality, 

22 (8) Alternat�ves to the purchase or sale and potential

23 impact on utility customers 1! the purchase or sale 1s not 

24 made; and 

25 (9) The ability of the purchaser to provide and

26 maintain high quality and cost effective utility service, 

27 whether the purchaser is the municipality or the entity 

28 purchasing the utility from the municipality. 

29 

30 

311 

The munic�pality shall prepare a statement showing that the 

purchase or sale is in the public interest, including a 
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1 summary of the purchaser's experience 1n water and sewer 

2 ut1l1ty operation and a showing of f1nanc1al ability to 

3 provide the service, whether the purchaser 1s the mun1c1pal1ty 

4 or the entity purchasing the ut1l1ty from the mun1c1pal1ty. 

5 Section 3. Section 190.0215, Florida Statutes, 1s 

6 created to read: 

7 190.0215 Purchase or sale of water or sewer ut1l1ty.--

a No community development district shall purchase or sell a 

9 water or sewer utility which provides service to the public 

10 for compensation, until the governing body of the community 

11 development d1str1ct has h�ld a public hearing on the purchase 

12 or sale and made a deterrn1nat1on that the purchase or sale 1s 

13 1n the public interest. The community development district 

14 shall consider, at a m1n1murn, the following 1n determining if 

15 the purchase or sale 1s in the public interest. 

16 (1) The utility 1 s most recent available income and

17 expense statement, 

18 (2) The utility's most recent available balance sheet

19 listing assets and l1abil1t1es and clearly showing the amount 

20 of contr1but1ons-in-a1d-of-construction and the accumulated 

21 depreciation thereon, 

( 3 I A statement of the utility's ex1st1ng rate base 

for regulatory purposes; 

22 

23 

24 (4) The physical condition of the ut1l1ty facilities

25 being purchased or sold, 

26 

27 

(5) The reasonableness of the purchase or sales price

and terms; 

28 (6) The impacts of the purchase or sale on utility

29 customers, both positive and negative; 

(7) Any required add1t1onal investment and the ab1l1ty

and willingness of the purchaser to make that investment, 

4 S1 
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1 whether the purchaser 1s the community development district or 

2 the entity purchasing the ut1l1ty from the community 

3 development d1str1ct, 

4 

5 

(8) Alternatives to the purchase or sale and potential

impact on utility customers if the purchase or sale is not 

6 made; and 

7 (9) The ability of the purchaser to provide and

8 maintain high quality and cost-effective utility service, 

9 whether the purchaser 1s the community development d1str1ct or 

10 the entity purchasing the ut1l1ty from the community 

11 development d1str1ct. 

12 

13 The community development d1str1ct shall prepare a statement 

14 showing that the purchase or sale 1s 1n the public interest, 

15 1.ncl'..!d.!.ng a summary of the purchaser's experience 1n water and 

16 sewer utility operation and a showing of financial ab1l1ty to 

17 provide the service, whether the purchaser 1s the community 

18 development district or the entity purchasing the utility from 

19 the community development district. 

20 Section 4. Purchase or sale of a water or sewer 

21 utility --No dependent or 1�dependent special district, as 

22 defined by s 200 COl(B)(d) or (e), Florida Statutes, shall 

23 purchase or sell a water or sewer utility which provides 

24 service to the public for compensation, until the governing 

25 body of the district has held a public hearing on the purchase 

26 or sale and made a determination that the purchase or sale 1s

27 

28 

29 

30 

311 

in the public interest. The district shall consider, at a 

minimum, the following in determining if the purchase or sale 

1s 1n the public interest: 

(l) The ut1lity 1 s most recent available income and

expense statement; 

5 91 
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l ( 2) The utility's most recent available balance sheet 

2 listing assets and l1ab1l1t1es and clearly showing the amount 

3 of contr1but1ons-1n-a1d-of-construct1on and the accumulated 

4 depreciation thereon; 

5 

6 

7 

( 3 ) A statement of the utility's existing rate base 

for regulatory purposes, 

(4) The physical cond1t1on of the ut1l1ty fac:l1t1es

a being purchased or sold; 

9 

10 

ll 

12 

13 

( 5) The reasonableness of the purchase or sales pr:ce

and terms; 

( 6) The :mpacts of the purchase or sale on utility

customers, bo�h positive and negative; 

(7) Any required add1t1onal investment and the ability

14 and w1ll1ngness of the purchaser to make that 1nvestrent, 

15 whether the purchaser .1s the special d1str1ct or the entity 

16 purchasing the utility from the special district; 

17 

18 

19 

20 

( 8) Alternatives to the purchase or sale and ?Otential

impact on utility customers 1f the purchase or sale 1s not 

made; and 

(9) �he ability of the purchaser to provide and

21 maintain high quality and cost effective utility serv:ce, 

22 wnether the purchaser is the special district or �he ent1�y 

23 purchasing the utility from thft special district 

24 

25 The special district shall prepare a statement showing that 

26 the purchase o+ sale is in the public interest, including a 

27 summary of the purchaser's experience in water and sewer 

28 utility operation and a showing of financial ability �o 

29 provide the service, whether the purchaser 1s the special 

30 district or the entity purchasing the utility from the special 

31\ district. 

6 
31 
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16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

26 

27 

28 

29 

30 
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311-820-84 CS for SB 91 

Section 5. This act shall take effect Octob@r 1, 1g94. 

91 
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R. �- GRAY BUILDIN

STATEMENT OF SUBSTANTIAL CHANGES CONTAINED IN 
COMMITTEE SUBSTITUTE FOR SENATE BILL 91 

Tal1ah85se� FL 32399·?�
1
5t0 ) 

Serles I > Cart�ll' ri,aliicipali ties, counties, dependent and independent
special districts, and community development districts are 
required to conduct a public hearing before purchasing or 
selling a water or sewer utility. 

The unit of government or district purchasing or selling a 
water or sewer utility is required to make a determination 
that the purchase or sale is in the public interest by con­
sidering specified criteria. 

Committee on Economic, Community, & Consumer 
Affairs 

�� 
Staff Director 



kov���o: Ma1ci1 61 1984 BILL NO. CSLSB �l 

DATI: February____l!.r_ 1984 Page 1

@@[J)v 
SENATE STAFF ANALYSIS AND ECONOMIC IMPACT STATEMENT 

reproduced by /\Nl\T.VR'l' R'f'/\PP nrnr-:r'rnn 

Burnside ,)(__: 

O:P.PP.RP.NrP. /\r'rTON 

FLORIDA STATE ARCHIVES _()(, , 
DEPARTMENT OF ST1>.TE EU,o 1!n __ .p-V _ 

R. A GRAY BUILD!�
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3. 
.. 

BILL NO. AND SPONSOR: 

Water and Sewer Systems CS/SB 91 by Economic, Community, 
and Consumer Affairs Committee 
and Senator Myers 

I. SUMMARY:

A. Present Situation:

The Water and Sewer System Regulatory Law (ch. 367, F.S.)
provides the Florida Public Service Commission (PSC) exclusive
regulatory jurisdiction over water and sewer utilities with 
respect to authority, service, and rates. Systems owned, 
operated, managed, or controlled by governmental agencies are
exempt from regulation by the commission as utiljties anO are 
not subJect to the provisions of chapter 367, Florida Statutes, 
except as expressly provided (s. 367.022, F.S.). 

The commission's authority regarding the sale or transfer of a
utility to a governmental agency is contained in section 
367.071(31 (a), Florida Statutes: 

"The sale or transfer of a certificate or 
facilities to a governmental agency shall be 
approved as a matter of right; however, the 
governmental agency shall, prior to taking any 
official action, obtain from the commission with 
respect to the authority or facilities to be sold 
or transferred the most recent available income and 
expense statement, balance sheet, and statement of 
rate base for regulatory purposes and 
contributions-in-aid-of-construction. 11 

The provisions of chapter 367, Florida Statutes, become 
effective in a county upon adoption of a resolution by the 
board of county commissioners declaring that the county is 
subJect to the provisions of the chapter (s. 367.171(1), F.S.). 
According to the PSC, 31 counties are currently regulated under 
th is chapter. 

B. Effect of Proposed Changes:

All counties, municipalities, special districts, and community
development districts are required to hold a public hearing and 
evaluate a proposed purchase or sale of a water or sewer 
utility according to certain minimum criteria to determine if
the purchase or sale is in the public interest. These criteria 
include: information on the utility's most recent income and 
expense statements, balance sheet, rate base, and physical
condition; reasonableness of purchase or sales price; positive 
and negative impacts of the purchase or sale on utility 
customers; required additional investment; alternatives to the
purchase or sale; and the ability of the governmental unit to 
provide and maintain high quality, cost effective service. The
governmental unit making the purchase or sale must prepare a 
statement showing that the purchase or sale is in the public 
interest, including a summary of the purchaser's experience 1n
water or sewer utility operation and a showing of financial 
ability to provide the service, whether the purchaser is the
governmental unit or the entity making the purchase from the 
governmental unit. 
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II. ECONOMIC IMPACT AND FISCAL NOTE:

A. Public:

It is assumed that any increase in cost to government for a
governmental unit to hold a public hearing and determine if
required conditions are met for a utility purchase or sale
would be ultimately passed on to taxpayers (see B. Government).

B. Government:

A governmental unit involved in the purchase or sale of a water
or sewer utility would incur the costs of holding a public
hearing and carrying out the review and analysis of the
purchase or sale. The costs of carrying out these activities 
could vary significantly in different circumstances, depending
upon the size of the utility to be purchased or sold and the
resources and expertise of the governmenta] unit making the
purchase or sale.

To develop approximate cost estimates for conducting a hearing
and carrying out the necessary analyses of a utility, the
directors of several local government utility departments which
have purchased private utility systems were consuJted.
Although public hearings harl not been held on the utility
acquisitions in which these directors had been involved,
estimates of what such a hearing could cost ranged from $600 to
a $2,100 estimate for Dade County. Costs of conducting a
hearing would include advertising, space rental, staff time,
and incidental expenses.

The public hearing on a utility purchase or sale by a
governmental unit would be conducted after the fiscal condition
of the utility had been evaluated by a qualified accountant or
auditor and the physical condition assessed by a licensed
engineer. These analyses would culm)nate in presentations at
the public hearing, and the costs for the analyses and
presentations would be incurred by the governmental unit making
the purchase. According to the utility department
administrators in Palm Beach and Pasco counties, expertise is
not typically available on local government staffs to carry out
detailed analyses. Should the governmental unit have to hire
outside consultants, the costs of such analyses could range
from $10,000 in the case of a small ut1l1ty to $70,000 where a
large fac]l1ty is involved.

III. COMMENTS:

The PSC reports the following purchases of water or sewer utilities
by governmental agencies in the counties regulated by the
commission: 1980, 13; 1981, 29; 1982, 6; 1983, 13; and none thus
far in 1984.

Section 367.071(1), Florida Statutes, provides that utilities
regulated under chapter 367, Florida Statutes, shall not be sold or
transferred without determination and approval of the PSC that the
proposed sale or transfer is in the public interest. The PSC has
not adopted by rule nor been directed by statute to use specific
criteria to determine that the sale, assignment, or transfer of a
water or sewer utility to a private company in counties regulated
under chapter 367, Florida Statutes, 1s 1n the public interest.
Commission Rule 25-10.07, Florida Administrative Code, specifies
the contents of an application for the sale or transfer of a
utility under PSC Jurisdiction and requires information about the
buyer's financial integrity an<l expertise in operating a utility.
The criteria contained in CS/SB 91 are s1m1lar to the information
required in the PSC applications.

IV. AMENDMENTS:

None.
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SUBJECT: BILL NO. AND SPONSOR: 

Water and Sewer Systems CS/SB 91 by Economic, Community, 
and Consumer Affairs Committee 
and Senator Myers 

I. SUMMARY:

A. Present Situation:
�

The Water and Sewer System Regulatory Law (ch. 367, F.S.)
provides the Florida Public Service Comm1ss1on (PSC) exclusive
regulatory Jur1sd1ct1on over water and sewer ut1l1t1es with
respect to authority, service, and rates. Systems owned,
operated, managed, or controlled by governmental agencies are
exempt from regulation by the comm1ss1on as ut1l1t1es and are
not subject to the provisions of chapter 367, Florida Statutes,
except as expressly provided (s. 367.022, F.S.).

The commission's authority regarding the sale or transfer of a
utility to a governmental agency 1s contained in section
367.071(31 (al, Florida Statutes:

"The sale or transfer of a certificate or 
facilities to a governmental agency shall be 
approved as a matter of right; however, the 
governmental agency shall, prior to taking any 
official action, obtain from the commission with 
respect to the authority or facil1t1es to be sold 
or transferred the most recent available income and 
expense statement, balance sheet, and statement of 
rate base for regulatory purposes and 
contr1but1ons-1n-aid-of-construct1on." 

The prov1s1ons of chapter 367, Florida Statutes, become 
effective in a county upon adoption of a resolution by the 
board of county commissioners declaring that the county 1s 
subJect to the prov1s1ons of the chapter {s. 367.171{1), F.S.). 
According to the PSC, 31 counties are currently regulated under 
this chapter. 

B. Effect of Proposed Changes:

All counties, munic1pal1t1es, special d1·stricts, und community
development districts are required to hold a public hearing and
evaluate a proposed purchase or sale of u water or sewer
utility according to certain minimum cr1ter1a to determine 1f
the purchase or sale 1s in the public interest. These criteria
include: information on the utility's most recent income and
expense statements, balance sheet, rate base, and physical
condition; reasonab

l
eness of purchase or sales price; positive

and negative impacts of the purchase or �ale on utility 
customers: 

r
equired additional investment; alternatives to the

purchase or sale; and the ubility of the governmentul unit to 
provide and maintain high quality, cost effective service. The
governmental unit making the purchase or sale must prepare a
statement showing that the purchase or sale 1s 1n the public
interest, including a summary of the purchaser's experience 1n
water or sewer utility operation and a showing of financial
ability to provide the service, whether the purchLlser is the
governmental unit or the entity making the purchase from the
governmental unit.
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II. ECONOMIC IMPACT AND FISCAL NOTE:

I I I. 

IV. 

A. Public:

It 1s assumed that any increase 1n cost to government for a 
governmental unit to hold a public hearing and determine if 
required cond1t1ons are met for a ut1l1ty purchase or sale 
would be ultimately passed on to taxpayers (see B. Government). 

B. Government:

A governmental unit involved in the purchase or sale of a water
or sewer ut1l1ty would incur the costs of holding a public
hearing and carrying out the review and analysis of the
purchase or sale. The costs of carrying out these activities
could vary s1gnif1cantly 1n different circumstances, depending
upon the size of the utility to be purchased or sold and the
resources and expertise of the governmental unit making the
purchase or sale.

To develop approximate cost estimates for conducting a hearing
and carrying out the necessary analyses of a utility, the
directors of several local government utility departments which
have purchased private utility systems were consulted.
Although public hearings had not been held on the utility
acquisitions in which these directors had been involved,
estimates of what such a hearing could cost ranged from $600 to
a $2,100 estimate for Dade County. Costs of conducting a
hearing would include advertising, space rental, staff time,
and incidental expenses.

The public hearing on a utility purchase or sale by a
governmental unit would be conducted after the fiscal condition
of the utility had been evaluated by a qualified accountant or
auditor and the physical cond1t1on assessed by a licensed
engineer. These analyses would culminate in presentations at
the public hearing, and the costs for the analyses and
presentations would be incurred by the governmental unit making
the purchase. According to the utility department
administrators in Palm Beach and Pasco counties, expertise is
not typically available on local government staffs to carry out
detailed analyses. Should the governmental unit have to hire
outside consultants, the costs of such analyses could range
from $10,000 in the case of u small utility to $70,000 where a
large facility is involved.

COMMENTS: 

The PSC reports the following purchases of water or sewer utilities 
by governmental agencies 1n the counties regulated by the 
commission: 1980, 13; 1981, 29; 1982, 6; 1983, 13; and none thus 
far in 1984. 

Section 367.071(1), Florida Statutes, provides that ut1l1t1es 
regulated und�r chapter 367, Florida Statutes, shall not be sold or 
transferred without determination and approval of the PSC that the 
proposed sale or transfer 1s in the public interest. The PSC has 
not adopted by rule nor been directed by statute to uae s_pecific 
criteria to determine that the sale, assignment. or tranfier of�a 
water or sewer utility to a private company i:-1 counti�s r�-_:;1•' ,, ,-1 
under chapter 367, Florida Statutes, 1s in the pt.:bl1c �i'• ~ 
Commission Rule 25-10.07, Florida Administrative Code, spec1 l 1 
the contents of an application for the sale or transfer of a 
utility under PSC Jur1sdict1on and requires information about the 
buyer's financial integrity and expertise 1n operating a utility. 
The criteria contained in CS/SB 91 are similar to the information 
required in the PSC appl1cat1ons. 

This bill was ordered enrolled on May 24, 1984. 

AMENDMENTS: 

None. 



COMMITTEE ON REGULATED INDUSTRIES s LICENSING 

HB 435 

SPONSOR(S): Rep. Messersmith 

RELATING TO: Water and Sewer Systems 

OTHER COMMITTEES OF REFERENCE:�N�o�n�•---------------

COMPANION/SIMILAR:�C�S�S�B�9�1 __________________ _ 

I. 

I I. 

April 30, 1984 

SUMMARY 

A. Present S1tuat1on

Private, investor-owned water and sewer ut1l1t1es are 
regulated by either the Florida Public Service Comm1ss1on 
or the governing body of the county being served. Section 
367.011, F.S., grants the PSC exclusive jur1sd1ct1on over 
matters 1nvolv1ng such a utility's authority, service and 
rates, but s. 367.171, F.S., provides that PSC 
jur1sdict1on is not effective 1n a county until such time 
as the board of county comm1ss1oners adopts a resolution 
declaring the county subJect to the terms of chapter 367. 
Thirty-one counties have opted for PSC regulation of the 
water and sewer utilities serving their counties. 

Section 367.071, F.S., requires PSC approval when a 
utility transfers or sells its certificate, facilities or 
ownership to another. However, this section provides that 
such a sale or transfer to a governmental agency shall be 
approved as a matter of right once the governmental agency 
has obtained certain financial data from the PSC. 
Utilities in counties which have not opted for PSC 
regulation under chapter 367 are not required to obtain 
such approval. 

B. Effect on Present Situation

The bill would require any governmental agency which 
intends to pur�hase a water or sewer utility which is 
subJect to PSC regulation to first hold a public hearing 
on the purchase and determine that the pu�chase has met 
the conditions set by the PSC for sale of a utility 
between private companies. The PSC has not established 
specific criteria for such a sale but generally requires 
information about the purchaser's financial situation and 
experience in utility operations. The bill would not give 
the PSC the power to disapprove the sale. 

PRIVATE SECTOR/STATE/LOCAL FISCAL IMPACT 

A. Private Sector Impact

Any cost related to the mandated public hearing would 
probably be passed on to the taxpayers. �ikewise, any 
savings on the purchase of a ut1l1ty which may result from 
a more Jud1c1ous cons1derat1on of the sales transaction 
would be passed on to the taxpayers and ratepayers. 

B. State Fiscal Impact

None 

C. Local Fiscal Impact
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Staff Report - HB 435 
April 30, 1984 

The bill may increase a governmental agency's 
adm1nistrat�ve costs of purchasing a water or sewer 
utility. The costs of the mandated public hearing have 
been estimated at anywhere from $600 to $2100, depending 
upon the size of the governmental agency. Smaller 
governmental agencies, which do not have the staff 
expertise required to make the determination that the sale 
meets the PSC's criteria for a sale between private 
companies, may need to hire outside consultants to assist 
1n this analysis. 

Governmental agencies may save money on the purchase of a 
utility as a result of the more Jud1c1ous consideration of 
the sales transaction. 

I I I • COMM_,;NTS 

The PSC reports the following purchases of water or sewer 
utilities by governmental agencies 1n the counties 
governed by chapter 367: 1980, 13; 1981, 29; 1982, 6; 
1983, 13; 1984, none. 

IV. AMENRM�NT�

None. The Senate companion bill (SB 91) was substantially 
amended and reported as a committee substitute. 

Prepared by: Vicki L. Weber 

Staff Director:---=B�1�l�l'-'R�y�•�n"------------
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SUBJECT: BILL NO. AND SPONSOR: 

Water and Sewer Systems SB 91 hy Senator Myers 

I. SUMMARY:

A. Present S1tuat1on:

The Water and Sewer System Regulatory Law (ch. 367, F.S.)
provides the Florida Public Service Commission (PSC) excl�sive
regulatory jur1sd1ct1on over water and sewer util1t1es with 
respect to authority, servic�, and rates. Systems owned, 
operated, managed, or controlled by governmental agencies are
exempt from regulation by the commission as utilities and are
not subject to the prov1s1ons of chapter 367, Florida Statutes, 
except as expressly provided (s. 367.022, F.S.). 

The commission's authority regarding the sale or transfer of a
utility to a governmental agency is contained in section 
367.071(3) (a), Florida Statutes: 

''The sale or transfer of a certificate or 

facilities to a governmental agency shall be 
approved as a matter of right; however, the 
governmental agency shall, prior to taking any 
official action, obtain from the commission with 
respect to the authority or facilities to be sola 
or transferred the most recent available income and 
expense statement, balance sheet, and statement of 
rate base for regulatory purposes and 
contributions-in-aid-of-construction.'' 

The provisions of chapter 367, Florida Statutes, become 
effective in a county upon adoption of a resolution by the 
board of county commissioners declaring that the county is 
subject to the provisions of the chapter (s. 367.17111), F.S.). 
According to the PSC, 31 counties are currently regulated under 
this chapter. 

B. Effect of Proposed Changes:

Paragraph (c) is added to subsection (3) of section 367.071,
Florida Statutes, requiring that no govefnmental agency shall 
purchase a utility untJl the agency has held a puhlic hearing 
on the purchase and such purchase has met the cond1tJons 
required by the PSC for the sale of a utility between private
companies. However, this does not give the PSC the power to 
enforce these conditions with respect to a municipal or county
government. 

II. ECONOMIC IMPACT AND FISCAL NOTE:

A. Public:

It 1s assumed that any increase in cost to government for a
governmental agency to hold a public hearing and determine if
required conditions are met for a uti]ity purchase would be 
ultimately passed on to taxpayers (see B. Government). 
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B. Government:

A governmental agency involved 1n the purchase of a water or
sewer utility would incur the costs of holding a public
hearing, the expenses of developing criteria with which to
review the purchase, and the costs of carrying out the review
and analysis of the purchase. The costs of carry1nq out these
activities could vary significantly 1n different circumstances,
depending upon the size of the utility to be purchased and the
resources and expertise of the governmental agency making the
purchase.

To develop approximate cost estimates for conducting a hearing
and cairying out the necessary analyses of a util1ty, the
CTirectors of several local government ut111ty department� whJch
have purchased private utility systems were consulted.
Although public hearings had not been helO on the utility
acquisitions in which these directors had been involved,
estimates of what such a hearing could cost ranged from $600 to
a $2,100 estimate for Dade County. Costs of conducting a
hearing would include advertising, space rental, staff t�e,
and incidental expenses.

The public hearing on a utility purchase by a governmental
agency would be conducted after the fiscal condition of the
utility had been evaluated by a qualified accountant or auditor
and the physical condition assessed by a licenseO engineer.
These analyses wouJd culminate in presentations at the public
hearing, and the costs for the analyses and presentations would
be incurred by the governmental aqency making the purchase.
Accor<ling to the utility department admintstrators 1n Palm
Beach and Pasco counties, expertise is not typically available
on local government staffs to carry out detailed analyses.
Should the governmental agency have to hire outsiae
consultants, the costs of such ana1yses cou)d range from
$10,000 in the case of a sma]l utility to $70,000 where a large
facility is involved.

III. COMMENTS:

The PSC reports the following purchases of water or sewer utilities
by governmental agencies in the counties regulated by the
commission: 1980, 13; 1981, 29; 1982, 6; 1983, 13; and none thus
far in 1984.

The bill requires a public hearing and review of the sale or
transfer of a water or sewer utility to a governmental agency only
within those counties regulated by the PSC under the provisions of
section 367.171(1), Florida Statutes. These conditions for the
sale or transfer of a water or sewer utility to a governmental
agency would not be applicable to governmenta) agencies in
unregulated counties.

Section 367.071(1), Florida Statutes, provides that utilitles
regulated under chapter 367, Florida Statutes, sha11 not be sold or
transferred without determination and approval of the PSC that the
proposed sale or transfer is in the public interest. The PSC has
not adopted by rule nor been directed by statute to use apeoifio
criteria to determine that the sale, asslqnment, or transfer of a
water or sewer utility to a private company in counties regulaten
under chapter 367, Florida Statutes, is in the puhlic interest.
Commission Ru]e 25-l0.07, Florida Aaministrative Code, specifies
the contents of an application for the sale or transfer Ot a
utility under PSC Jurisdiction an<l requires informatjon about the
buyer's financial integrity and expertise in operating a utility.

IV. AMENDMENTS:

None.
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Flor1di House of Repres@nt.lt1VeS - 1984 HB 435 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

By Representit1 ve �ssersm, th 

A bill to be entitled 

An act relating to water and sewer systems; 

adding s. 367.071, F.S.; l1m1t1ng cond1t1ons 

under which a governmental agency may conclude 

the purchase of such ut1l1ty; prov1d1ng an 

effective date. 

Be It Enacted by the Legislature of the State of Florida: 

Section 1. Paragraph (c) 1s added to subsection (3) of 

section 367.071, Florida Statutes, to read: 

367.071 Transfer.--

(3) An appl1cat1on shall be disposed of as provided in 

s. 367.051, except that: 

(c) No governmental agency shall purchase a ut1l1ty

unt_1l the agency has held a public hearing on the purchase and 

such purchase has met the cond1t1ons required by the Public 

Service Commission for the sale of a ut1l1ty between private 

companies. This paragraph does not, however, give the Public 

Serv1ce Commission the power to enforce such conditions with 

respect to a municipal or county government. 

Section 2. This act shall take effect upon becoming a 

law. 

*****************************************

SENATE SUMMARY 

Provides that before a governmental agency concludes th@ 
purchase of a water or sewer utility, the agency must 
hold a public hearing and such purchase must meet the 
cond1t1ons required by the Public Service Commission for 
sale of a private utility. 

COOING Wer41 '" � ._._ tyfl,• ••• 4eletoen1 f,- u11t1n, lew, wer41 y11◄•rl1•N .,. e.U1t1en1 
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Flor1da House of Representatives - 1984 CS/HB 435 

l 

2 

3 

• 

5 

8 

10 

11 

12 

13 

u 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

26 

27 

28 

29 

30 

31 

By CODllltttee on Regulated Industries & L1cens1ng and 
Representative Messersmith 

A bill to be entitled 

An act relating to water and sewer ut1l1ties; 

creating ss. 125.0108, 166.045, 190.0215, F,S.; 

requiring a public hearing and evaluation 

according to certain cr1ter1a before purchase 

or sale of a water or sewer ut1l1ty by a 

county, mun1c1pality, special district, or 

community development d1str1ct; prov1d1ng an 

effective date. 

Be It Enacted by the Legislature of the State of Florida: 

Section 1. Section 125.0108, Florida Statutes, 1s 

created to read: 

125.0108 Purchase or sale of water or sewer utility,-­

No county shall purchase or sell a water or sewer ut1l1ty 

which provides service to the public for compensation, until 

the governing body of the county has held a public hearing on 

the purchase or sale and made a detenn1nat1on that the 

purchase or sale 1s 1n the public interest. The county shall 

consider, at a m1n1mum, the following 1n determining if the 

purchase or sale 1s 1n the public interest: 

(1) The ut1l1ty's most recent available income and

expense statement; 

(2) The ut1l1ty's most recent available balance sheet

l1st1ng assets and liab1l1t1es and clearly showing the amount 

of contribut1ons-1n-aid-of-construct1on and the accumulated 

depreci•tion thereon; 

(3) A statement of the ut1l1ty's ex1st1ng rate base

for regulatory purposes; 

COOIHC W•rob u1 +tNdi ...... ty,- u• .l•l•t, ... , f,.111 u:111,.,, l•w, wu.l, u.,,.l.-,1,nef .,e etltl,t,1tn• 



191-326-5-4

1 {4) The physical condition of the utility facil1t1es 

2 being purchased or sold; 

3 (5) The reasonableness of the purchase or sales price

4 and teraa; 

5 (i) The impacts of the purchase or sale on utility 

6 customers, both positive and negative; 

1.20 

1.21 

1.22 

7 (7) Any required additional investment and the ability 11.23

8 and villingnes■ of the purchaser to make that investment, 1,24 

9 whether the purchaser is the county or the entity purchasing 

101 the utility from the county; 1. 25

11 (8) Alternatives to the purchase or sale and potential 11.26

12
1 

impact on ut1l1ty customers if the purchase or sale is not 

13 made; and 

u {9) The ability of the purchaser to provide and

1.28 

1. 29

15 maintain high quality and cost effective ut1l1ty service, 11.30 

li whether the purchaser is the county or the entity purchasing

17 the ut1l1ty from the county. !1.31

18 

19 The county shall prepare a statement shoving that the purchase 11.32

20 or sale is in the public interest, including a summary of the 1.36 

21 purchaser's experience in vater and sewer utility operation 

22 and a showing of financial ability to provide the service, l1.37 

23 whether the purchaser 1s the county or the entity purchasing 

24 the utility from the county. 

25 Section 2. Section 166.045, Florida Statutes, is 

26 created to read: 

27 166.045 Purchase or sale of water or sewer utility.--

28 No municipality shall purchase or sell a water or sever 

29 utility which provides service to the public for compensation, 

30 until the governing body of the municipality has held a public 

31 hearing on the purchase or sale and made a determination that 

2 

1.38 

1.39 

1.40 

1.42 

1.43 

1.44 

CODING: Words striekeft are deletions; words underlined are additions. 
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l the purchase or sale is 1n the public interest. The

2 municipality shall consider, at a minimum, the follov1ng in

3 detennin1ng 1f the purchase or sale is in the public interest:

4 (1) The utility's most recent available income and

S expense statement:

6 (2) ·rhe utility's most recent available balance sheet

7 listing assets and l1abil1t1es and clearly showing the amount

e of contr1but1ons-1n-a1d-of-construction and the accumulat�

9 depreciation thereon;

10 (3) A statement of the utility's existing rate base

11 for regulatory purposes;

12 (4) The physical cond1t1on of the ut1l1ty facilities

13 being purchased or sold;

14 (5) The reasonableness of the purchase or sales price

15 and terms;

16 (6) The impacts of the purchase or sale on utility

17 customers, both positive and negative;

18 (7) Any required additional investment and the ability

19 and willingness of the purchaser to make that investment,

20 whether the purchaser is the municipality or the entity 

21 purchasing the utility from the municipality; 

22 (8) Alternatives to the purchase or sale and potential

23 impact on utility customers if the purchase or sale is not 

24 made; and 

25 (9) The ability of the purchaser to provide and

26 maintain high quality and cost effective utility service, 

27 whether the purchaser 1s the munic1pal1ty or the entity 

28 purchasing the utility from the municipality. 

29 

30
1 

The municipality shall prepare a statement showing that the 

31 purchase or sale is in the public interest, 1nclud1ng a 

3 

1.47 

1.48 

1.49 

l. 50

1.51 

1.52 

1.53 

1.54 

1.55 

1.56 

1.57 

1.58 

1.59 

1.60 

l.62

l.63

l.65

l.66

l.67

l.68

CODING: words str�eken are deletions: words underlined are additions. 
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l summary of the purchaser's experience in water and sewer
1
1.70 

2 utility operation and a showing of financial ability to 1.71 

3 provide the service, whether the purchaser is the municipality

4 or the entity purchasing the utility from the municipality. 11.72

5 Section 3. Section 190.0215, Florida Statutes, 1s 1.73 

6 created to read:

7 190.0215 Purchase or sale of water or sewer utility.-- 11.7-&

e No community development d1str1ct shall purchase or sell a 1.76 

9 water or sewer utility which provides service to the public 

10 for compensation, until the governing body of the colMlunity l1.1e 

11 development d1str1ct has held a public hearing on the purchase 

12 or sale and made a determ1nat1on that the purchase or sale is 

13 in the public interest. The community development district 

14 shall consider, at a m1n1mum, the following 1n determining if 

15 the purchase or sale is in the public interest: 

16 (1) The utility's most recent available income and

17 expense statement; 

le (2) The ut1l1ty's most recent available balance sheet 

19 listing assets and liabilities and clearly showing the amount 

20 of contributions-1n-a1d-of-construction and the accumulated 

21 depreciation thereon; 

22 (3) A statement of the utility's existing rate base 

23 for regulatory purposes; 

24 (4) The physical cond1t1on of the utility facilities 

25 being purchased or sold; 

2i (5) The reasonableness of the purchase or sales price 

27 and terms; 

28 (6) The impacts of the purchase or sale on utility 

29 customers, both pos1t1ve and negative; 

1.81 

1.82 

2.1 

2.2 

2.3 

2.< 

2.5 

2.6 

2.7 

2.8 

2.9 

30 (7) Any required add1t1onal investment and the ability 12.10

31 and willingness of the purchaser to make that investment, 2.11 

• 

CODING: Words �t��eke" are deletions; words underlined are additions. 
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1 whether the purchaser is the conununity development district or 

2 the entity purch•sing the utility from the community 12.1 

3 development district; 

• (8) Altern•tives to the purchase or sale and potential 12.l

5 impact on utility customers if the purchase or sale is not 

6 made; and

7 (9) The •bility of the purchaser to provide and 

8 maintain high quality and cost-effective utility service, 

9 whether the purchaser is the community development district or 

10 the entity purchasing the utility from the community 

11 development district. 

12 

2. l'

2 .11 

2 .11 

2 .l' 

13 The community development district shall prepare a statement 2.2( 

lf shoving that the purchase or sale is in the public interest, 2.2, 

15 including a summary of the purchaser's experience in water and 2.2 

16 sever utility operation and a showing of financial ability to 12.2 1 

17 provide the service, whether the purchaser is the community 

18 development district or the entity purchasing the utility from 12.21 

19 the community development district. 

20 Section 4. Purchase or sale of a water or sewer 

21 utility,--No dependent or independent special district, as 

22 defined bys. 200.00l{B)(dl or {e), Florida Statutes, shall 

23 purchase or sell a vater or sewer utility which provides 

24 service to the public for compensation, until the governing 

25 body of the district has held a public hearing on the purchase 

2i or sale and made a determination that the purchase or sale is 

27 in the public interest. The district shall consider, at a 

28 minimum, the folloving 1n detennining if the purchase or sale 

29 is in the public interest: 

30 (1) The ut1l1ty's most recent available income and

31 expense statement; 

5 

2.2'. 

2. 2c 

2 .3: 

2. 3. 

2. 3E

2. JC

2. 3�

2. 4(

CODING: Words strteken are deletions: words underlined are additions. 
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1 (2) The ut1l1ty's most recent available balance sheet 

2 listing assets and liabilities and clearly shoving the amount 

3 of contr1but1ons-1n-a1d-of-construct1on and the accumulated 

4 depreciation thereon; 

5 (3) A statement of the utility's existing rate base 

6 for regulatory purposes; 

7 (4) The physical condition of the utility facilities

e being purchased or sold; 

9 (5) The reasonableness of the purchel• or sales price

10 and terms: 

11 (6) The impacts of the purchase or sale on utility

12 customers, both pos1t1ve and negative; 

2.41 

2,'2 

2.43 

2.41 

2.45 

2.46 

2,47 

13 (7) Any required additional investment and the ab1l1ty

1

2.48 

14 and willingness of the purchaser to make that investment, 2.49 

15 whether the purchaser 1s the special district or the entity 

16 purchasing the utility from the special district; 2.50 

17 (8) Alternatives to the purchase or sale and potential 2.51

18 impact on utility customers 1f the purchase or sale 1s not 2.54 

19 made: and 

20 (9) The ab1l1ty of the purchaser to provide and 

12.5

5 

21 maintain high quality and cost effective utility service, 2.56 

22 whether the purchaser 1s the special district or the entity 

23 purchasing the utility from the special district. 12.57 

24 

25 The special district shall prepare a statement showing that 2.58 

26 the purchase or sale is in the public interest, including a 2.60 

27 summary of the purchaser's experience 1n water and sewer 2.61 

29 utility operation and a showing of f1nanc1al ab1l1ty to 2.63 

29 provide the service, whether the purchaser is the special 

30 district or the entity purch�s1ng the ut1l1ty from the special 12.64 

31 district. 
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191-326-5-4 

Sect1on 5. This act shall take effect October 1, 1984. 12.E 
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!y Senator Myers 

27-173B-84 

A bill to be entitled 

An act relating to water and sewer systems; 

adding s. 367 071, E S  , limi�ing conditions 

under which a governmental agency may conclude 

the purchase of such utility, providing an 

effective date 

Be It Enacted by the Leglslature of the State of Florida 

Section 1 Paragraph (c) is added to subsection (3) of 

section 367 071, Florida Statutes, to read 

367.071 Transfer 

{3) An application shall be disposed of as provided in 

s 367.051, except that, 

(c) No governmental agency shall pu�chase a utility 

until the agency has held a public hearing on the purchase and 

such purchase has met the cond1t1ons required by the Public 

Service Commission for the sal.e of a utility l:et·Neen private 

companies. This paragraph does not, however, gi�e the Public 

Service Comrn1s�;on the E_�Wer !o enforce such conditions with 

re!l!pect to a municipal or county _g_over-iment 

Section 2 This act shall take effect upon becoming a 

law 

*************w************w****w********* 

SENATE SUMMARY 

Provides that before a go,er'1!llental agency concl�des the 
purchase of a water or sewer utility, the agency must 
hold a public hearing o1nd sucn purchase m1lst meet the 
conditions requ::.red by ilie Public Serv�ce C:omm::.ss1on for 
sale of a private utility 
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